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Academic Assembly 
April 24, 2017 

2:05 – 3:35pm, STCN 130 
 

MINUTES 
 
Present: Sarah Bee, Rick Block, Pat Buchsel, Brooke Coleman, Chuck Lawrence, Viviane Lopuch, 
Agnieszka Miguel, Carrie Miller, David Neel, Michael Ng, Erik Olsen, Tracey Pepper, Frank Shih, John 
Strait, Paulette Kidder, Emily Lieb, Christina Roberts, Dan Washburn) 
A. Overview 

1. Three new 1800 track courses required in all three MRC degrees, with more emphasis 
on global issues and diversity 

2. Several new or revised courses in the Bachelor of Arts Humanities for Leadership 
program 

B. Discussion 
1. In order to best accommodate students already in a program, the old program 

structures are simultaneously staying in place, in a “do no harm” spirit – no students will 
need to take additional courses than the requirements when they began the program, 
but no new incoming students will be able to enroll in any courses that are being phased 
out  

2. Faculty tenure track lines are not addressed in this proposal, but are part of the MRC 
Task Force report submitted to Provost in the past few weeks 

3. Revision process 
a. Beginning discussions, what are the main areas that need change immediately? 
b. New curriculum committee chaired by associate dean and with three elected faculty 

representatives 
c. Student group and task force were able to offer feedback as well 

4. New curriculum is more flexible to students wishing to transfer to a different major 
a. Some of the credits will transfer as elective credits 
b. Revamped and added courses that are equivalent to Core courses, working with 

Core director 
5. The Communications course was removed, but its content is now covered in other new 

courses  
6. MRC Task Force  

a. Work on rebuilding trust 
b. Identify stakeholders and all different sides and layers 
c. Good student participation on task force – not just coalition but as wide a range as 

possible  
d. Open invitation to all for town halls, committee meetings, etc.  
e. What aspects are so invaluable that we don’t want to eliminate them? Keep as 

many of those as possible 
f. Will always be a small percentage who will not be comfortable with any changes 
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3. NTT faculty have already had a vote – the union discussion, SEIU encourages 
communication with the union 

4. Have to be aware of traps, establish clear priorities, if we push for one thing, may affect 
other areas 

5. Workload balance is increasingly unsustainable, cutting for more funding will only 
increase workload 

6. The 2.5% increase should be distributed to those who need it most, not equally – 
distributive justice 

7. Even with major systemic changes, SU will not be able to pay everyone living wage for 
the city 

8. Need to be informed about the budget, the information is available  
9. If we can make real improvements in people’s lives, we must  
10. If programs like D1 cannot be justified on a cost-benefit analysis, we cannot continue to 

keep them 


